
Rectory Friday News 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

End of Autumn 1  

We can’t quite believe that the first half term is finished, and what a busy one it has been! Here are a 
few highlights...phew! Well done to all the children for their efforts this half term. 

• We have welcomed new adults into school, Anna, Miss Harman, Mr Hemmings and Miss Thomp-
son.  

• We have started our enrichment, with year 2 to the museum and year 1 having a visitor from the 
church.  

• We have had the Harvest assembly, as well as an assembly on Black History Month and National 
Hate Crime Awareness week.  

• Year 6 went and had a fantastic time at Whitemoor Lakes for their residential  

• Year 5 received a royal letter from Buckingham Palace in reply to their letters about deforestation 

• We had an overhaul of our library, and have received lovely feedback from the children about how 
much they like the new design! 

 

Curriculum 

Year 1 — The children loved going on an Autumn walk around school! We 

looked out for different signs of Autumn. We noticed that the tree in the 

playground has started to turn red and orange. 

Year 2—  Year 2 have been working very hard this week on their 

writing and reading. Lots of the children are ready now to come off 

decodable reading books and start freely choosing their own reading 

books from the Year 2 section in the library. They are very excited 

about moving onto the next part of their reading journey. Thank you 

all for your support this term.  

Year 3 — This week, Year 3 have finished their Big Writes - a letter from the Stone Age Boy! They 

have also finished their Stone Age History topic and have all had lovely parent's evenings.  

Black History Month 

We have been overwhelmed with the effort the children have put into producing posters for Black History 
Month. The variety of people who inspire them has helped all of us learn about new people. There is now a 
lovely display in our library. 

Parents’ Evening  

Thank you to all the parents who came to Parents’ Evening this week. I hope you enjoyed celebrating your 
child’s successful start to the year. Please remember we have an open door policy, and please come and 
talk to the class teacher if you have any concerns. 

If you were unable to come this time, please contact your child’s class teacher to organise an alternative 
time. A big thank you to year 4, who have had theirs delayed until after half term, for being so patient and 
understanding.  



Online Home Learning! 



More Learning! 

Charlotte in year 5 has produced this amazing light 

up solar system, using electrical lights for the stars. 

How clever! 

Thomas in year 4 has made this lovely Viking longship. He 

coloured all the different parts, and even added a sail! 

Aedan in year 2 made this replica for All Saints Church. He 

could tell me lots about the Church from his learning on 

the trip. What a beautiful structure! 

Menaal did 2 bits of home learning this week—a poster 

about George Washington Carver for Black History Month 

and a crown linked to her learning about the Royal Family. 
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Date Year Group Event 

25th October  All Last day of term  

5th November  All School reopens 

5th and 7th November Year 4 Parents’ Evening  

5th November 8 children from year 4-

6 

Debating skills trip to University of Northampton 

Dates for your Diary 

 

If your child comes into 

school on a bike or scoot-

er, please ensure they 

have a helmet and protec-

tive gear on to keep them 

safe! 

Hello parents/carers,  

If you need a food voucher, please come and see me the day before you need it. That 

gives me time to action it and make sure you have it when you need it. 

 

Many thanks, Sam 

 

 






